Nosbonsing Curling Club



MUNICIPALITY OF EAST FERRIS

AUG 17 2022

RECEIVED

August 15th, 2022

Municipality of East Ferris

390 Highway 94 Corbeil, Ontario P0H 1K0

Attention:

Rick Champagne

Councilor and Chair of Recreation Committee

Request to relocate the AED at the EFCC

Dear Rick,

The executive team had a meeting last week to start preparing for this year's season and a question came up regarding the Automatic External Defibrillator (AED) that is located in the Arena main lobby.

As you know there are many occasions when the arena is closed and access to this AED is not possible from the curling club. This device has proven to be extremely helpful in saving individuals that may suffer a heart attack. With our aging demographics with increasing risk of having a heart attack the curling club executive is wondering if the current AED can be relocated so that it can be accessible from the curling club when the arena is closed.

To date we have been fortunate in not having to cope with this situation but would like to be prepared for an unfortunate event in the future.

Trusting that this request will be accepted by council and can be accommodated for the upcoming season.

Sincerely,

Paul P Marier President NCC

Paul P. Marie

Email copy to:

Adam Davis - Acting East Ferris Community Center Manager

Jason Trottier - Chief Accounting Officer / Treasurer

Rick Champagne

Curling Club Executives

1267 Village Road P.O. Box 158 Astorville, Ontario P0H 1B0